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AMEC Geomatrix, Inc. 
510 Superior Avenue, Suite 200 
Newport Beach, CA 
USA  92663-3627 
Tel (949) 642-0245 
Fax (949) 642-4474 
www.amecgeomatrixinc.com 

June 30, 2010 

Project 0016030440 

Mr. Paul Cho, PG 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
320 West Fourth Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, California 90013 

Re: June 2010 Update on Property Access, South-Central and Southeastern Off-Site 
Areas, Defense Fuel Support Point Norwalk, 15306 Norwalk Boulevard, Norwalk, 
California 

Dear Mr. Cho: 

Pursuant to your request made in an email dated April 20, 2010, AMEC Geomatrix, Inc. 
(AMEC), is submitting this letter on behalf of SFPP, L.P. (SFPP), an operating partnership of 
Kinder Morgan Energy Partners, L.P. (KMEP), to provide an update on the progress made to 
obtain property access for a soil vapor monitoring program in off-site areas south and east of 
the Defense Fuel Support Point – Norwalk located at 15306 Norwalk Boulevard in Norwalk, 
California (DFSP; the site).  The soil vapor monitoring program was requested by the California 
Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (RWQCB) in its letter dated March 
30, 2010.  A work plan for installing a soil vapor monitoring network (the work plan) was 
submitted to the RWQCB on May 27, 2010.   

As described in the work plan and SFPP’s previous correspondence with the RWQCB, SFPP 
will obtain written authorization to access the necessary properties after the RWQCB approves 
the work plan.  In preparation for obtaining written authorization to access the necessary private 
properties, a Right of Entry Permit was prepared and provided as Attachment B of the work 
plan.  After receiving RWQCB approval to implement the soil vapor monitoring work plan, SFPP 
will contact the necessary property owners or representatives and use the Right of Entry Permit 
to obtain written authorization to access the necessary properties.  A meeting is scheduled for 
July 9, 2010 to review the work plan with the RWQCB. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Stephen Defibaugh of KMEP at 
714-560-4802 or the either of the undersigned at 949-642-0245. 

Sincerely yours, 
AMEC Geomatrix, Inc.  

     
 

Alex Padilla Shiow-Whei Chou, PE 
Staff Engineer Senior Engineer 
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cc: Mr. Stephen Defibaugh, KMEP 

Mr. Mark Wuttig, CH2M Hill 
 Ms. Mary Jane McIntosh, Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) 
 Dr. Eugene Garcia, RAB 
 Mr. Bob Hoskins, RAB 
 Ms. Tracy Winkler, RAB 

Mr. Tim Whyte, URS 
Ms. Adriana Figueroa, City of Norwalk 
Mr. Ernie Garcia, City of Norwalk 

 Mr. Norman Dupont, Richards/Watson/Gershon 
Mr. Charles Emig, City of Cerritos 
Office of Congresswoman Grace F. Napolitano 
Lt. Col. Jon Ramer, DESC 
Mr. Kola Olowu, DESC 
Mr. Redwan Hassan, Parsons 
Ms. Mary Lucas, Parsons 

 


